
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

139 SOUTH KIRKWOOD ROAD         KIRKWOOD, MISSOURI 63122-4303         www.kirkwoodmo.org 
 

November 16, 2023 

 

Dear Resident, 

 

The City of Kirkwood has contracted with Jokerst Paving to install a sidewalk, resurface the street adjacent 

to your home, and add traffic calming features on Longview Boulevard between Taylor and Woodlawn, 

and on E Essex between Longview and Woodlawn this winter and spring. A start date is anticipated in early 

December 2023. For the most up to date information, please visit our website at 

www.kirkwoodmo.org/streetprojects under “Locally Funded Projects – Longview Boulevard”.  The 

contractor will provide you with contact information prior to construction. Below is important information 

for you to consider during the project. 

 

 Please follow all Detour, One Way, No Parking, and/or any other temporary traffic control signs. 

 On-street parking may be prohibited as construction progresses and will be communicated by both 

letters by the contractor and signage placed adjacent to the street.  Please plan ahead for your 

parking needs as we approach your area. Vehicles parked on the street blocking construction 

activities may be towed at the owner’s expense. 

 The project will begin with the installation of the sidewalk and concrete curb, then conclude with 

milling approximately 2” of the existing asphalt surface and replacing with 2” of new hot mix 

asphalt and installation of speed humps. Do not drive on the surface unless directed to by the 

contractor.  Avoid turning the tires of your vehicles on the new surface, especially while stopped, 

until it has cooled to a temperature that won’t allow rutting. 

 Some curbs may be repaired as part of the project. Approximately two (2) feet beyond the curb, 

will be disturbed during construction. 

 Private items within two feet of the curb (irrigation systems, dog fences, etc.) should be flagged for 

the contractor repair/removal. If you wish to have your own contractor complete the removal, 

please contact the Engineering Department to make these arrangements. This does not guarantee 

flagged items within the Right of Way (ROW) or Easement will not be damaged.   If damage was 

done beyond the ROW, contact the City and a damage claim form will be sent.  This will then be 

sent to the Contractor who is responsible for settling any claim. Please contact the Engineering 

Department at 314-822-5822 to help determine if a private item will require removal. 

 Backfilling and lawn restoration with sod is typically performed after major milestones of the 

project are completed or at the end of the project. 

 Pavement markings will be applied as required once the project is complete. 

 

We understand construction is an inconvenience, and will work to complete the project in a timely manner.  

Please be patient during this temporary disturbance.  Please contact myself at (314) 822-5820 or through 

email at kruegeca@kirkwoodmo.org for this project if you have any questions or concerns.  

 

Thank you.  

 
 

 

 

Chris Krueger, PE 

Public Services Director 
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